
Canton Land Conservation

Trust, Inc.

Fall 2002

Newsletter

Progress on the Capen Cabin

The Capen Cabin is one of the oldest of the Land Trust's properties, and Is being returned to good
condition for use by local youth groups. The Cabin is up at the top of Breezy Hill Road, near the eastern
end of the Ted Wright Trail. It has been many years since the Cabin has had significant maintenance,
and there was a great deal of accumulated neglect. Since last spring there has been a tremendous effort
on the part of dedicated volunteers and the Cabin is much friendlier and nicer to visit.

Since the spring there have been six or seven work parties involving Ted Cowtes, Andy Dylag, Scott
McAlindin, Niels van Gemeren, John Pech, Peter Lamb, Simon White, Fred Feibel, Betty Stanley, Charlie
and Rhonda OeWeese, Bill Crowe and his son, Ted Kolzak, Steve Stang and his son, Chris Williams, Joe
Bechard, Art Mauger, Bunny Terry, Chris Warren, Gene Douthit and others, who have made a substantial
difference in the appearance of both the inside and outside of the cabin.

INSIDE • Several volunteers using ladders and moveable scaffolding prime-coated the walls and
ceiling, then repeated the effort applying a white finish coat. The water stains and some of the spiders
are gone. What a difference!

OUTSIDE - The chimney was in pretty rough condition, and it has been professionally repointed. When
the chimney man went up to install flashing, he came right back down, as there was a nest of snakes
behind the old flashing. The snakes are gone now, and the flashing will be replaced this fall. They did
leave a fine snake skin behind for our souvenir. The exterior clapboard siding on the west side of the
annex was finished; the roof on the annex was completely rebuilt with rafters, sheathing, and shingles
(which were donated by Miner's Inc.) Rotten foundation sill and door sill were replaced in time for the
CLCT annual meeting held in early June. Since then siding on the west side has been stained; the south
side of the annex has been taken apart, repaired and partially clapboarded. The badly rotted area left of
the front door is also being rebuilt.

Many thanks to those who volunteered their time! Between now and the time the snow flies more
volunteer effort is needed to close in a few areas still open to the weather. Please call Ted Cowles at
693-6340.



Barkhamsted Land Trust Up and Running

Canton's neighbor, Barkhamsted, has an active and successfui Land Trust once again. The
Barkhamsted Land Trust was started in the 1970s, but had fallen dormant until revived about two years
ago. They now have two properties and are actively working on acquiring others. At the Barkhamsted
Land Trust annual meeting in March of this year, they honored Canton residents Art and Eunice
Sweeton for their generous donation of approximately 40 acres, including the eastern and northern
shores of the Big Down Marsh in the southeast corner of Barkhamsted.

The Big Down Marsh was dammed by the Sweetons many years ago with the assistance of the DEP,
creating a pond which provides Important habitat for beaver, otter, wood ducks, grebes and other water-
loving animals. The beaver have improved the original dam, increasing the size of the pond to over 10
acres. The pond is the site of a large heron rookery. This summer there were 13 nesting pairs of great
blue herons, by far the most that have nested there in recent years..

We applaud the success of the Barkhamsted Land Trust, and look forward to a cooperative future with
them in protecting the land in both towns. The area along the border of our towns Is very beautiful and
rugged mountain habitat. Art Sweeton is a long-time director of the Canton Land Trust.

Forest Management
The Canton Land Conservation Trust is very committed to good forest stewardship. We have a

management plans in place on the Mary Conklin Preserve and at the Smith Tree Farm. Both these plans
were prepared by our consulting forester, Jim Gillespie of Forestland Associates.

Jim is now working on management plans for the Swan Preserve off Case Street and the Sun, Wind and
Woodlands Preserve off Breezy Hill Road. In addition to his professional work on our behalf, Jim has
donated land and has donated his time and the equipment to install solar-powered electric fencing
around a two-acre patch of regenerating forest at the Smith Tree Farm. He also stops there regularly to
maintain the fence and remove branches that fall across it. If you have the chance to see this fence, you
will find it very interesting to observe how much higher the trees are growing inside it than the ones just
outside. The fence keeps deer from browsing the shoots and saplings and is critical in allowing our
forest to regenerate. Our relationship with Jim Is an important part of good management of our land.

Wreatli Sale

Ckerry Brook Garden Clut is raising
funds to cover the cost of construction

of a reading garden in back of the town
library. They are making Christmas
tree wreaths for sale in different sizes.

Order one to support your library! Call
Rhonda DeWeese 693-3988 now

throT^h December 10.

Correction

Attorney Michael A. Lockaby generously
donated $250 for our 30^ Adversary
Celebration. His telephone number was
incorrectly printed in the program guide..
His correct address is:

136 Dowd Avenue

Canton, CT 06019
Tel. 693-9663



30th Anniversary Celebration

Over 150 Land Trust members and friends helped the Land Trust celebrate its 30th anniversary with
a party at Mary Conklin Preserve on October 5 on a truly beautiful fall day that turned up
unexpectedly after several days of rain. A number of interesting activities were held, including:

*  Raptor demonstration with live birds including a red-tail hawk, Eurasian owl, turkey vulture
and peregrine falcon by Wind over Wings;
Rescue dog demonstration by Connecticut Canine Rescue;
Music provided by Geoff Metesky and Julee Glaub;
Nature walk led by Jay Kaplan of Roaring Brook Nature Center;
Geology walk led by Dr. Craig Feibel;
Mushroom walk with Marlene Snecinski; and
Orienteering demonstration with Charlie DeWeese

Lunch was prepared by Blue Sky Diner; cookies, pies and other desserts were all homemade.

Many people contributed to the success of this fine day, including Betty Stanley, Chris Williams,
Rhonda DeWeese, Jackie Shadford, Deene Morris, Mary Ellen Mullins, Elenor Smith, Betsy van
Gemeren, Joan Kenney, Diana Hurrie, Eric Sondergeld, Art Mauger, Art Sweeton, Fred Feibel,
Rownie and Jim Okie and Sara and Tim Campbell.

It was a great party, but a lot of work. Should we do it again? Let us know!

New Land Acquisition

Joan Kenney of North Canton has donated a
five-acre woodlot on Ratlum Mountain to the

Land Trust. This lot adjoins the land behind her
house and is between the extension of

Lavander Road and the Barkhamsted town line.

The land on the other side of this parcel in
Barkhamsted was recently donated to the
Barkhamsted Land Trust by Art and Eunice
Sweeton. Joan's mother had bought this
woodlot many years ago.

Joan has also recently donated a number of
antique tools to the Canton Historical Society.

Boundary Marking

Steve Cotton of Henry C. Cotton and
Associates recently surveyed the western
boundary of the Korder-Bredahl Preserve off
Gracey Road. A work party was promptly held
to mark the boundary with Land Trust signs. It
was a beautiful fall day, and quite a lot of fun.
It was a treat to walk the boundaries of this

wonderful property. Betty Stanley and Charlie
and Rhonda DeWeese carried a ladder,
hammers and nails and the signs along the new
boundary, and marked 1600 feet of it, in just an
hour and a half. Just 1,000 feet to go, and it will
go quickly.
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BIODIVERSITY PROJECT SURVEYS BIRDS

ON CANTON LAND TRUST PROPERTIES

This spring, the Farmington River Watershed Association initiated a "Farmington Valley Biodiversity
Project.." Biodiversity refers to the total variety of living organisms and habitats within a given area.
Canton is one of seven towns included in the study. Our town enjoys a rich variety of habitats
including marshes, ponds, streams, forests, open fields, traprock ridges and, of course, the Farmington
River. These habitats serve as homes for plants and animals.

In Canton, several of the Biodiversity Project's study areas encompass Land Trust Properties. These
properties were surveyed forbreeding bird activity during this past spring and summer seasons. Other
species of interest, including reptiles and amphibians, were also noted. Land Trust Preserves surveyed
included the Joe 0. Pratt Onion Mountain Preserve, the Sweetheart Mountain Preserve, and several of
the Land Trust's holdings on Ratlum Mountain. In total, 74 species of birds were observed on or
adjacent to Land Trust properties. Several of these are significant, such as a small population of Whip-
poor-wills on Ratlum Mountain. The Whip-poor-will is now listed by the State Department of
Environmental Protection (DEP) as a "species of special concern" because it is currently at a low
population level within our state. The Ratlum Mountain population is one of but a few remaining in
northwest Connecticut. Another exciting find was a Hooded Warbler near the Joe D. Pratt Onion
Mountain Preserve. If breeding activity can be confirmed, this would mark the first documented
breeding record in Canton for this more southerly occurring songbird. The Hooded Warbler is but one
of the many warblers that nest in Connecticut. These beautiful little denizens of the treetops require
large unfragmented forest areas in which they can safety raise their young. Some of our Land Trust
preserves provide just the habitat these birds need. Additional warblers located during thecensus
included Blue-winged, Chestnut-sided, Magnolia, Black-throated Blue, Yellow-rumped, Black-throated
Green, Blackburnian, Pine, Black-and-white, American Redstart, Worm-eating, Ovenbird, Louisiana
Waterthrush, Common Yellowthroat, and Canada - a total of seventeen warbler species! Large forested
blocks provide warblers and other birds that nest in the interior of the forest a safe haven in which to
raise theiryoung. Many predators, including raccoons, skunks, opossums, house cats, crows and Blue
Jays patrol the forest edges in search of fledglings that have left the nest, but are still unable to fly well.
Development within the forest gives these predators a foothold from which to prey on fledgling birds.
Thus, our large Land Trust preserves provide important sanctuaries for many songbirds. Other interior
forest nesting birds noted on our Preserves included Wood Thrush, Scarlet Tanager, Rose-breasted
Grosbeak.

It should be noted that a census of this kind does not adequately cover all species. Questions remain
with regard to the presence of certain "hard to find" species. Raptors, particularly owls, are often
difficult to find during a one or two day visit to a large area. These birds are usually quiet by day and
are often missed. Although Barred Owl was found on one preserve and Great Homed Owl on two, it
is likely that both owls are widespread. Thought is now being given to doing some follow-up work next
year, specifically for these nocturnal birds. Game birds like Wild Turkey, so often seen throughout
Canton during other seasons, can also be difficult to find when they are sitting on nests. The small
number of turkeys seen during the census is not indicative of their numbers throughout the area. Other
bird species are easier to locate, especially when they are noisy. The most common of the
woodpeckers in northern sections of town is the well-named Yellow-bellied Sapsucker. Listen for its
"Morse-code" tapping next spring.



CANTON LAM) TRUST TRAILBLAZERS

FUN FOR KIDS OF ALL AGES

JOIN TODAY!

Want to be part of a ne\i> and exciting sroup of Canton kids to experience the CLT properties,
go on day hikes and learn about the cool things to be found in the woods? Join the CLT

trailblazers. It's easv. Just send $5.00 to

Canton Land Trust Conservation Trust

P.O. Box41

Canton, Ct 06019

Please include your name, address, phone number, age, grade and school.

The first member hike was scheduled for November 17th at the Swan Preserve trail, with Fred
and Pat Swan telling about what's living in and around the water. The next hike is

scheduled for December 15^ at Mary Conklin's at 144 Indian Hill Road, and will involve
orienteering. Don't be left out Call Mary Ellen Mullins 693-2299for details.

Mornings in the Woods

Land trust friends and helpers will be gathering
the first Wednesday of each month for hikes,
trail clearing and other projects. We will meet at
10, with soup and sandwiches to follow at noon.
We will meet at different Land Trust properties,
so call Rhonda DeWeese 693-3988 or Betty
Stanley 693-2074 for Information and location.

Board of Directors

President Betty Stanley
Vice President Jay Weintraub
Secretary Charlie DeWeese

Treasurer Sara Campbell

Ted Cowies Bill Crowe

Fred Feibel Jay Kaplan

Peter Lamb Tim Lord

Art Mauger Deene Morris

John Pech Bob Porter

Jackie Shadford Elenor Smith

Eric Sondergeld Steve Stang
Arthur Sweeten Dick Swibold

Bunny Terry Chris Williams
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Canton Land Conservation Trust 2002 Membership List

Honorary Life Members (Land Donors) Life (Continued) Benefactor

Florence Bredahl

Charlotte Craig
James & Jeannette Gladstone

Joan Tilton Kenney

Waller Korder

Lansford Perry
Margaret Perry
Judith Potter

Frank & Betty Stanley
Eunice & Arthur Sweelon III

Life

Skip & Nancy Alford

Bob & Jane Allen

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Anderson

Barbara Backman

Noel Baker

Peg Barlow

Peter & Ruth Black

Greg &Trish Blair
Dr. Gerard E. Boguckl
Douglas Bok

Leslie Bok

Gordon & Mary Bowman

Douglas & Maryann Bradley
Robert P. Bradley

Tim & Sara Campbell
Nathan & Judith Cantwell

John & Louise Caron

Jim & Kathy Carpenter
William & Kathleen Cavanaugh
Roger & Marjorie Clarke
Bill & Susan Crowe

Paul & Joan Czaplicki
Bob & Juliana Dalton

Lou & Amy Daniels
Bill & Esther Danielson

Doris Darling
Angelo DeFazio & Michelle Bergeron
Mark & Suzanne Deutsch

Charles & Rhonda DeWeese

Fred & Lois Dill

Alan & Anne Duncan

Donald & Joan Eckberg
George Einstein
Jerry R & Jane Ellis

Harold & Eleanor Erickson

James & Sally Eschert
Elizabeth Evans

Fred Feibel

LaVerne Ferguson & CharlesThompson
Natalie Ferguson
John C. Fitzgerald
Fred & Mary Fletcher

Joel Fried & Wendy Rappaport
Judi Friedman

Stanley Fullwood
Geoffrey & Betsy Furtney
George & Win Gentile

Jane Goedecke

Lawrence & Ann Golder

Dr. Arnle Goldman & Family
Sherry & Tom Goodwin

Barbara & Raymond B, Green
Philip & Cynthia Griggs
George & Nancy Groft

George & Donna Hartz
Victor & Michie Hessellbrock

Mary Hodgkin & Thomas Dunne
Herman & Ethel Hoffman

Paul & Mary Hok
Sam & Mary Humphrey
Michael & Norma Ignatowicz

Dr. Robert L. Jungas
William L. Jurgen

Judith Gosnetl Kempe
Mr. & Mrs. Ted Kolzak

Edwin & Pat Korner

Peter & Hilda Lamb

Daniel & Pat LeGeyt
Tim & Joann Lord

Jeff & Sheryl Loureiro
Jim & Barbara Lowell

Lionel Lunden

Frank & Julie Mairano

Tom Martin

Phyllis Meeker

Mrs. Robert Menasian

Susan Mosiman

Walter C. Nicksa, Jr.

Kay Noble
Dave & Lori Oleasz

Connie & Bob Porter

Dean & Sally Porterfteld

Beth & Jim Potter

Ellen & Fred Potter

Charlie & Peggy Prescott
Russell Richardson. Jr.

John Riley

Dick Sanger
Ruth Scanlon

Mr. & Mrs. Henry Schultz

Ron & Sharon Sekellic

Richard Simeone

Gilbert & Ruth Small

Larry & Elenor Smith
Suzi Smith

John & Maureen Snyder
Gary J. & Joanne R. St. Peter

Vincent & Norma Stanton

JoelH.Staub

Peter & Gretchen Stein & Family
Drew & Cheryl Stone
Jessie Stratton

Stephen & Barbara Sulavik
Ken & Shirley Sutton

Carl Svenson

Richard & Gretchen Swibold

Baldwin & Lane Terry

J. Garrett Tilton

William H. Trilwu. Ill

Anne R. Valentine

Mary & Richard Vincent

Vi/illiam & Joyce Weber

Sandra & Jay Weintraub

Richard & Chatiine Whalen

Frank & Betty Widger
Chris Williams & Charles Stohlberg
John & Penny Wilson

Chris & Helen Winsor

Kathie & Phil Woiiey
Mary Young

Ellen 8. Zuryk

Diane & Gerald Biondi

Philip Doyle Family

Contributing

Debra Barberi & James F. Barrett Jr.

Fred & Jeannie Burditt

Dick & Molly Cherouny
Terrence Connolly & Janet

Mamie Cooper

Robert B, Picks, Jr.

Peter & Irene Fortier

Katie French & Gervais Jouvin

Dawn & Tom Harris

Tucker & Jill Herbold

Jeff & Marcia Marsted

Rev. Ronald May

Pat & Scott McAlindin

Mary Ellen & Harold Mullins

Jim and Rowena Okie

Ken & Pattie Owen

Katherine Pearson

Mrs. Jean B. Rushen

Glenn & Audrey Scanlan
Joseph & Barbara Scheideler

Niels & Betsy Van Gemeren

Supporting

Robert Atwater

Charlotte & Jeff Barth

Jack & Joan Benham

Carol Blejwas & Steven Holmes

Chris & Beverly Brandon

William & Lois Lee Brown

The Burkhardt Family

Margaret Carpenter
Kathy & Don Corkum

Kent & Jill Cromwell

Alex Cushman

John Delbone

Richard & Joanna Eickenhorst

Mary H, Eller

John & Diane Emmerson

Dick & Betsy Gardiner

Walter & Heather Gillette

Jerry Green & Lisa Cotterman

Steve Hamilton

Doug & Bev Hammond

Norman & Sofy Henschke
Peter & Mary Hess

Chris & John Mutton

Francesca & Allen Isola

Katherine Jenkins

Thomas & Kara Kashnig

Lynda Kelley & Michael Leonard

Stan & Diane Krzanowski

Louis & Mary K. Leonardo
Donald Lockyer
Eduardo Marchena & Jean Darlington

Ray & Dru McNeil

Gary & Linda Daniels Miller

Dennis & Joan Noel

Lydia R. & Leon R. Petersen

Michael & Joanne Pierce

Peter & Janet Reynolds

Dean & Leslie Robbins



Supporting (Continued)

Donald & Cheryl Scott
Evelyn & Evans Sealand

Anne Seger

Stephen & Susan Shadford

Jon & Jackie Shadford

Dick & Judy Shaw

Mrs. Olcott Smith

James & Laura Stanley
Richard Stratton & Sandra Francis

Frederick & Patricia Swan

Patricia & Frank Teterus

Melissa Blais & Jonathan Thiesse

Diane Vigneau & John Britt

Richard & Robin Weiss

Mr. & Mrs. Charles A. Whitney

Regular

Mahmoud & Rawya Agha

Skip & Jennie Akeriind

Sally & Rich Albrecht
Sarah & Todd Atkinson

Margaret & David Ayres
Erick & Kathryn Baechle

Jared & Susan Bahre

Bob & Jan Baum

David Belaga

Marshall & Karen Berger
Tina & Angefo Bettera
William & Margaret Borchert
Sandro & Elizabeth Bortolon

Curtis B, Brainard

Jeff & Betsy Brewster
Dave & Mary Bristol

Steve & Karen Bristol

Mary Beth & Bill Buehler
Joseph & Sandy Carter
Ed & Elaine Chanda

John Cizman

Bruce & Dottie Clawson

Kelly Conway & Peter Bates
Bob & Terry Corkum
Beth & Peter Dal Negro
Carol & Richard Dalphin
Bill & Linda Dohrmann

Michael & Nancy Donoghue
Gene & Deborah Douthit

Steve & Gail Drayer
William M. Duncan

Karen Etwood & Joseph Bechard

Elaine Terry Eno

Gregory & Michelle Evans

Louise & Mark Feldman

David & Carole Fisher, Jr.

Wlliam & Martha Fortmann

Mr. & Mrs. Frank Gerlando & Family
Jack & Jan Gies

The Gilchrists

Richard Gleason

Lois Richardson Grabinsky
Holly Hambleton

Birgitta & Douglas Hamilton
David & Carol Heyer
Linda & Jesse Hilt

John & Kathryn Hoidge
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Regular (Continued) Basic

Howard & Sandy Hurd

David C. Hurley

Diana Hurtle

Jo & Dick Iken

Dick & Sharon Irwin

Kent S. Jamison

Pat & Jim Juhl

Kate & Jay Kaplan
Joan Tilton Kenney

Robert A. Kosior

Tom & Kim Ksiazkiewicz

John H, Lander

David & Sarah Leff

Tina B. LeGeyt

Dick & Muriel Lewis

Harry & Eileen Lyons

Joseph & Lorl Mahler

Bobbie-Ann Marquis

Albert D. Mason

John & Susan Matthews

Art Mauger

Karol & Drew McAllister

Kent McCoy

Arline Meegan

Steven Mitchell

Stephen & Susan Norland & Family

Robert L O'Brien Jr. & Ann Salamon

Alis Ohiheiser

Philip & Colette Ostapko

Donna Parr

Wendy & Peter Pearson
Edward & Susan Pepin

Wlliam & JoAnne Pierce

Matthew Pollorak

Joe & Marilyn Ricci

Douglas H. Robins

Jeff & Marjolein Ross

Herman & Nancy Rosshirt

Todd & Andrea Russo

Catherine Scheckton

Harvey & Kristin Schwartzman & Family
Brenda M. Seaman

Halg & Eileen Shahverdian

Chris & Kyra Sheehan & Family

The Shine Family

Virginia Shreve & Carey Gregory

Martha S. Simmons

Duncan Sommerville

Diane & Allen Stelger
Harry Storey

Ron & Mary Todd

Terri & Steve Tracy
Nicola & Doug Tubach & Family

Patricia Ursaki & Michael Lockaby

Stephen & Carolyn Velllette

Elisa Villa & Angel & Alex
Richard N, Wedmore

Carolyn A. WIson
Mr. & Mrs. Wlliam WIson

Susan & Howard Wnterson & Family
Mr & Mrs Zvgmunt Wojda

Donn & Rosemary Worth
Sue & Vaughn Young
Jane & Peter Zagorsky

The Zero Family

Norman & Doris Adams

Carolyn P. Aho

Barbara & Tom Babor

Marleen R. Basile

Richard Bonadies

Kathleen & Steven Byko
Beth Chandler

Joan M. Coieman

Robert & Frances Festa

David & Sarah Fraser

James Gavin & Cynthia
Nora Hillman Goeler

Marv & Laura Hage

Joyce Hope

Harvey Jassem, Ph.D.

Richard Jenkins

Allen Johnson

Scott & Margie Kania
A. Waiter Kendra

Janis G. KJellquist
Alice Lund

Louise M. Lynch
Naomi Lynch

Renee & Russell Maglietti

David & Marilyn Malchman

Margaret Malentacchi
Brian V. McLaughlin

Ed & Carolyn Milke

Mayre Miller

Renata Parsons

Leon Pratt

John L. Raye

Ann S. Russo

Jeffrey B. Schlichter

Margaret Sparrow
Mr. & Mrs. Victor Stiff

The Tennen Family
Paul Volovski

Wlliam Volovski

Marleen Weintraub

Nancy S. Wright

Businesses and Organizations

C.A.R.E.

Collinsville Canoe & Kayak
Cherry Brook Garden Club
Collinsville Savings Society

Cook & Kozlak Flooring Ctr
Harkema, Inc.

Meehan Group LLC do Paul Meehan

Paine's Inc.

Charles Richardson Plumbing

Tomolonius Design

Matching Contributions

IBM

United Technologies
United Way of the Capital Area
UPS
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Please renew your membership or join the Canton Land Conservation Trust.
We are a public, town-wide organization and we need your help!

Canton Land Conservation Trust Winter Calendar

Date

Wed, Dec 4

Sat, Dec 7

Sat, Dec 8

Sun, Dec IS

Time Activity Location

10-1:00

9 - 2:00

9- 2:00

1-3:00

Wed, Jan 8 10-1:00

Sunday, Jan 5 Ipm

Sunday, Jan 19 1pm
Wed,Feb5 10-1:00

Sunday, Feb 9 1pm
Sunday, Feb 23 1 pm
Wed, Mar 5 10-1:00

Morning in the Woods To be announced
Christmas Tree Sale Smith Tree Farm

Rain Date for Christmas Tree Sale

Traiiblaxcrs orienteering
Hike

Morning in the Woods

Snowshocing, X Country ,
Skiing or Hiking followed
By Cocoa and Hot Cider

Mar>' Conklin^s

To be announced

Sun, Wind & Woo

Snowshoeing, etc..

Morning in the Woods
Snowshoeing, etc.
Snowshoeing, etc.

Morning in the Woods

dland

Preserve (Meet at

foundation at top of

Breezy Hill Road)
Mary- Conklin's

To be announced

Breezy Hill Preserve
Swan Preserve

To be announced

Contact Person Phone

Rhonda DeWeese 693-3988

Ted Cowles 693-6340

Mary Ellen Mullins 693-2299

Rhonda DeWeese 693-3988

Betty Stanley 693-2074

Betty Stanley 693-2074
Rhonda DeWeese 693-3988

Betty Stanley 693-2074
Betty Stanley 693-2074
Rhonda DeWeese 693-3988


